## **Stuart Monk**

**From:** Anna Whitty <a.whitty@chichestercity.gov.uk>

**Sent:** 28 July 2022 15:49

**To:** Stephen Harris; dcplanning shared

**Cc:** Gareth Bowen; Katie Coffey; Chichester City Council **Subject:** City Council planning comments re: 22/01485/OUTEIA

Dear officers,

Please see below the representation of Chichester City Council in respect of the following application:

CC/22/01485/OUTEIA - Case Officer: Steve Harris

Vistry Group and Miller Homes

Land To The West Of Centurion Way; Land At Bishop Luffa School; Land At And Adjoining Westgate And; Land To The North-east Of Old Broyle Road And St Pauls Road

Outline planning application with all matters except Access reserved for the second phase of development of the West of Chichester Strategic Development Location (SDL) for 850 homes and employment land

Objection. Whilst it is recognised that the development is supported by the relevant land use allocation within the adopted Local Plan and largely accords with the previous overall West of Chichester Masterplan, objection is raised on a number of points of concern which should addressed fully prior to any grant of permission:

- The siting of the Bishop Luffa access roundabout at the point of exit from the foot/cycle bridge over the railway will encourage dangerous crossing of the SAR by students, as the crossings are some distance in the opposite direction to the school access. Consideration should be given to moving the roundabout and putting in a crossing at the foot of the bridge to maximise safety for students. Alternatively, negotiation could be undertaken between Network Rail, WSCC and CDC to reconfigure the northern side of the bridge. The existing bridge directs users back on themselves to bring them out at its current exit point. A reconfiguration of the bridge could provide two continuous slopes, for those travelling both west and east, which would bring its western exit (or access) point close to the Centurion Way crossing, although this would result in the loss of a group of trees. The eastern exit would also be a safer distance from the roundabout.
- The siting and extent of the industrial areas into the land around the ancient woodland is of concern; it creates a linear area of landscape and ecology sandwiched between industrial units, rather than as was originally envisaged, a larger area directly connecting, for wildlife, to the phase 1 country park. The development to the north of this countryside was originally envisaged to be residential, industrial use reduces accessibility and desirability of recreational use of the surrounding area. It being significantly less visible and less well used for leisure purposes by adjacent residents increases the risk of anti-social behaviour and consequent development pressure to infill. The vehicular access through residential areas is undesirable. Reduced industrial provision should be considered, particularly in light of the 2022 HEDNA concluding reduced need for new employment land, and use should be made of the land around the pumping station; this should remove the need for the new, eastern industrial plot.
- Traffic flow along the A27 at peak times is already slow, as is traffic flow within the city centre at
  times. Although the Transport Assessment concludes that impacts are acceptable, the predicted
  4.1% increase in evening peak flow traffic every day at the Fishbourne roundabout and a 5.5%
  increase at Northgate gyratory would meaningfully contribute to traffic delays which residents
  already find unacceptable. National Highways have now said they are unsatisfied with the TA and
  requested further work.
- The following should be considered: Connection of the SAR directly to the college roundabout, no left turn onto Sherbourne Road, vehicular connection to Clay Lane and from Clay Lane to the A27

at the existing underpass, a roundabout to Norwich Road - Sherbourne Road junction, a Dutch style roundabout at SAR – Westgate – Sherbourne Road junction (separate to or incorporating the college roundabout), implementing junction "option 2" which is a direct link onto the A259 college roundabout (the Paul Wreyford design).

- The safety audit identifies that the new SAR junction's stagger distance does not meet safety requirements and is therefore unacceptable as proposed.
- The creation of the Northern Country Park should employ a "light touch", prioritising biodiversity and existing local ecology in the balance with leisure use.
- The SAR should be provided well before the 900<sup>th</sup> (of 1600) dwelling to allow it to be used by construction traffic.
- Air pollution which would exceed maximum limits and would unacceptably impact local residents, cyclists and pedestrians, particularly of increased traffic queueing.

_	-			-				
Т	h	$\overline{}$	n	<b>.</b>	١.	$\sim$		
	H	а	11	n	ν	U	u	١.

Kind regards,

Anna Whitty
City Planning Adviser

Chichester City Council, The Council House, North Street, Chichester, PO19 1LQ

Tel No: 01243 788502

E-mail: a.whitty@chichestercity.gov.uk

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and may be legally privileged and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom that they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure, copying or forwarding of this email and/or its attachments is unauthorised. Neither should you take any in reliance on it. If you have received this email in error, please notify Chichester City Council immediately by email or telephone 01243 788502. Please also destroy and delete the message from your computer.

\_\_\_\_\_

## LEGAL DISCLAIMER

Communications on or through Chichester District Council's computer systems may be monitored or recorded to secure effective system operation and for other lawful purposes.